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      Enjoy Spring – With a Grateful Mind
I hope you are having a wonderful springtime.  Finally, we have turned the corner on those 40 degree days with too many clouds and rainy weather. Perfect weather for gardeners, golfers and go for a walkers or bike riders! 

As you read this newsletter, Julie and I are on our much-needed holiday time away.  We have found our way up north to a cabin in the woods for some rest, reading, recreation and relaxation. 
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I will be back in the pulpit and joining you again on May 21st.  My thanks to Pastor Tom Ostrander, Dale Wuttke and Gerry Immega for filling the pulpit and leading worship while I am away.

I have prepared a special website and a free “Gratitude Journal” for you to enjoy this spring.  Often we forget about all the good gifts that are freely given to us by our Creator; like the lovely spring weather, the love and caring of family and friends, the gift of our church family and a safe and accepting place to freely worship.

To help you stay in the gratitude frame of mind, I invite you to go to this special webpage and download your own personal “Gratitude Journal.”  Feel free to print it out or use it as a reference for your grateful awareness devotional time.
Simply go here: www.ChaliceOfFaith.com/Gratitude  and follow the instructions to download your PDF file for your very own.
Blessings to you this spring.

Rev. Bill McBride, Pastor
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Lectionary Readings
7       4th Sunday of Easter
          Acts 2:42-47
          Psalm 23 (UMH 754 or 137)
          1 Peter 2:19-25
          John 10:1-10
14       5th Sunday of Easter
         Acts 7:55-60
          Psalm 31:1-5, 15-16 (UMH 764)
          1 Peter 2:2-10
          John 14:1-14
21
6th Sunday of Easter

Acts 17:22-31

Psalm 66:8-20  (UMH 790)

1 Peter 3:13-22

John 14:15-21
28
7th Sunday of Easter / Ascension

Acts 1:6-14

Psalm 68:1-10, 32-35 (UMH 792)
  
1 Peter 4:12-14; 5:6-11

John 17:1-11
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In our prayers this month:
Helen Canelos, Ellen Kemnitz, Dawn Amby,
Jim & Charlene Johnson, Jim Ward,
Steven Erskine, Madeline Manning, Kathleen Laferty, 

Duane & Carol Katzman 

(See prayer board for specific requests) 
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May Service Group (C) 
 (Service Group Coordinator: Linda & David Clikeman 262-742-4442) 
Aubrey Clikeman, Aydon Clikeman, 
Lorraine Erskine, Don & Arla Green,

Lynda Peterson, Rebecca Kerr,

David, Linda & Rachel Larson, Izabella Lund

Tim, Cheryl, Emily & Madison Neinfeldt,

Helen Person, Michele & Autumn Schauer,

Homer Gunyon

             NOTE:    There are 5 Service groups, with approximately 15-20 people in each. If you are part of this month’s group, you may be asked to be a liturgist, greeter, serve refreshments or usher. Please be ready to help. The Service Group Coordinator will call prior to the first Sunday of the new month.  

  * If you are not assigned to a service group, or have forgotten what group you belong to, call us at the church office.
****************************************************************************
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Birthdays:  
5- Janice Conway, 
8-Makayla Griffin, 13- Casey Rohde,
15-Jean Henderson, 17- Carol Katzman,
17- Teagan Ward, 18- Macy Riechers,
19- Angelica Segarra, 23- Skylar Pierquet,
             23- James Ward, 24- Aydon Clikeman,







19- Angelica Segarra, 23- James Ward,
 24- Larry Matelski,
24- Tessa Reynolds, 26- Duane Wuttke
Anniversaries:    
1-Rod & Virginia Paulsen
                           8- John & Jennifer Pierquet
11- Dan & Joy Clikeman 
19- Dale & Gloria Wuttke 

24- Shane & Gwen Griffen
25- Bob & Sue Leibsle

30- Steven & Mary Lou Gilmore  
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May 7th   
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Around the World Lunch
after Worship Service

May 14th
Balloon Release

after Worship Service

May 21st 

Youth Choir 9:30AM

Youth “Being Hope” Meeting

after Service
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Last Day of Sunday School!

May 28th
Youth Pocket Park Cleanup

after Service
Nicci Lund, Youth Coordinator  262-215-2232
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May and June

Coins in the Collection
We continue collecting coins for Pregnancy Helpline during May.  Our baby shower was very successful.  Many items were donated.  A complete counting will be available in next month’s newsletter.  Donna Smith, Executive Director of Pregnancy Helpline, will speak at the United Methodist Women’s meeting on May 16th at 1:00PM at our church.  She will inform us of the services offered and how the shower gifts will be distributed.  Anyone interested is invited to attend this meeting.

Thank you for participating in items donated, coins, and money given in 
specially marked envelopes.

Hope Now, INC. continues to search for a social worker, to work with their clients.

Elkhorn Food Pantry

Our shopping cart is in the Fellowship Hall and needs your attention.  The items to be collected this month are shampoo and hair conditioner.  Any other food items are also welcome, along with each donation.






Audrey Wuttke, Mission Coordinator
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Yarns to Go
The knitters and crocheters have made baby afghans for our Pregnancy Helpline shower.  I hope you got to see all of them.  We will continue making afghan blocks for people on an Indian Reservation, to be donated later this fall.
Join us for some relaxation while we work on projects.  We will meet May 10th and May 24th, 1PM to 3PM in the Fellowship Hall.  For more information, call me at 723-4474.
Audrey Wuttke, Mission Coordinator
1ST UMC’S SPRING RUMMAGE SALE

Will be May 4th, 5th and 6th 
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Set-up & Sort begins at 6:30PM on Tuesday, May 2nd, and 
Sort & Mark on Wednesday, May 3rd at 9:00AM.
Please sign the sheet in the Narthex if you are able to help!

Ginny Matelski will run the sale.  Please call the church (723-2629) or 
Ginny (723-6879) with any questions!
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Thank You for Your Service!
Beverly Jones and Audrey Wuttke represent the First United Methodist Church on the board of the Elkhorn Food Pantry.  After our recent meeting, Bev Jones retired from the board and Betty Felton has agreed to fill her position. Over many years, Bev has volunteered at the Pantry and served on the Board, also donating food through our church.

Thank you Bev for serving the Food Pantry in many ways!
FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH AD. COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

March 20, 2017

Meeting called to order at 8PM by Shane Griffin.  Pastor led in prayer.

Minutes of 02-13-17 deferred until April Meeting.

FINANCE:  Report approved as presented by Shane.  $11,764 in General Fund, $4,528 in Cap. Improvements, $1,210 in Parsonage fund, $7,114 in Endowment Fund.  Bills are paid to date, $210,206.28 in Missions Fund, $160,693.71 in Local Ministries fund.

STAFFING:  Discussing regarding the need for a new Financial Secretary, to record member giving.  Finance has discussed filling this position.  Shane G. made motion and John H. seconded that the Admin. Council approve the work be done by our secretary Raina Remeeus.  Pastor discussed this work with Raina and she said she can fulfill the work within her weekly hours, but may need an added hour or two per week on occasion to complete the necessary responsibilities.  Finance also requests that her hourly wage be increased by $1/hour and 2 hours be added to her weekly schedule as needed; due to the increased responsibilities.  Motion carried.  (Note:  Raina began her added work on April 1, 2017)  An online training video course was approved for Raina to learn the “contribution module.”  Course will cost $47.

SECURITY SYSTEM & CHURCH ACCESS:  Need to tighten up our security system procedures was addressed.  Pastor will discuss this issue with Trustees.  John H. made motion and Shane G seconded that if necessary the Trustees change the door locks and redistribute access keys in order to insure secure access and less alarm soundings by unauthorized entrance.  Carried. (Note:  Warning signs have been posted on all doors, to communicate our security system and monitoring and that access is at front entrance only.)

YOUTH/CHRISTIAN EDUCATION:  Nicci expressed thanks for donation fo board games for hospital “Being Hope”.  She will organize the collection of shoes for Uganda mission project.  She is putting together ideas for summer projects and possible balloon release in the spring.  Community breakfast program “Breakfast for Andy” was discussed.  She will attend the next meeting.  The ministry is being organized by the Congregational Church.

MISSION/MEMBERSHIP:  Membership is at 124.  Mission project for April-June will be “Pregnancy Helpline” and a baby shower will be supported in April.

LOCAL MINISTRIES:  Pastor Tom reported on upcoming meetings to begin to clarify local outreach and ministries.  The committee will create a ministry list to bring to the admin council.

UMW:  Betty R. reported the UMW will meet on 3/21 and have a program on “Prevention of Family Violence”.

UMM:  David C. reported that 16 men attended the March 19 breakfast which is held on the 3rd Sunday at 8:30am.  The April men’s breakfast will be held on the 4th Sunday, April 23rd, since Easter Sunday is the 3rd Sunday.

PARISH NURSE:  Bev J. reported that the church has remembered and cared for Cathy H. during her lengthy illness.  Our shut-ins will get Easter cards.  (Note:  Pastor sends out birthday and anniversary postcards monthly.)

SPRC:  Committee will meet soon to discuss the position and filling of choir director due to moving of Jenny.  (Note: SPRC met and is planning a recognition for Jenny)

Meeting was adjourned at 8:20PM.

Next meeting scheduled for April 10th at 7PM. 
Respectively submitted,

Rev. Bill McBride, temp secretary
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